
First Presbyterian Church of Green Cove Springs 

                300 Gum Street, Green Cove Springs, FL 32043 

(904) 284-9261 

www.firstpresgcs.org   À  admin@firstpresgcs.org 
 

Office Hours 
Monday – Thursday 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

 

Worship Services 
              8:00 am and 10:30 am 

Holy Communion is celebrated every Sunday at the 8:00 am service and on the first Sunday of each month at the 10:30 am service 
9:00 am Sunday School Classes for all ages 

    

 
 

 

 

 

   
   
     

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

A Devotional Life 
 

I often use the phrase ñfits like an old pair of jeansò (Yes, I know this dates me).  It 

refers to how something fits the user, like our favorite, warn in, comfortable pair of blue jeans fit our bodies.  

But the fit the phrase is referring to doesnôt have to be physical.  This phrase also fits with our need to find a 

healthy rhythm of devotional practices as well.  The practice of having devotions (regular Bible study, prayer, 

etc.) needs to vary depending who the person is, what period of life they are in, and how they function.  Just 

like preferences of jeans vary from one body to the next.   

     Many people, including me, struggle with having meaningful, consistent devotional practices in their lives.  

But instead of saying, ñI tried that, it didnôt workò, I encourage us to engage in the struggle.  Here are some 

ideas about what to do and not to do.   

¶ Have some of your devotional time set in scripture.  Just enjoy reading.  Stop after a chapter or keep going.  

Keep track of what you are reading and move yourself around the Bible so that eventually you will cover 

the whole thing.   

¶ Have other parts of the time devoted to prayer.  Use a piece of paper or a journal to jot down the things 

you pray about.  Over time, it will be powerful to see how God provided.   

¶ Donôt make the devotional time a checklist you have to get done.  You are doing this to have greater depth 
in your relationship with God.  While regularity is helpful in deepening relationships, the relationship is 

the point, not the event.   

¶ Allow yourself flexibility with time.  Some days will allow more time, take advantage.  Other days will 

limit, allow less. 

¶ You can use devotional materials sometimes, other times not.  You can use a commentary or join a Sunday 

School class to get a deeper engagement with scripture.   

     Some of the best devotional moments can be entirely unsettling.  We see this when people in the Bible 

encounter God.  An encounter with God can be calming, but it can just as easily be scary or upsetting.  We see 

a combination of experiences with the bleeding woman in Mark 5:25-34.  When the woman is healed by 

Jesus, she came to Jesus ñin fear and tremblingò before Jesus tells her to ñgo in peace.ò   

     Give time to having a regular devotional pattern.  Everyone is busy, but this is worth the investment.   

     Gratefully,    
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The Mission of our church is:  To share the love of Jesus Christ with all people. 

We will accomplish this through: 
ÈJoyful worship ÈEducation for all ages  ÈCommunity outreach with a particular emphasis on children and the poor 

  ÈProviding an authentic sense of family in times of fellowship and crisis 
 

http://www.firstpresgcs.org/
mailto:firstpresgcs@bellsouth.net


  

Highlights from the June Session Meeting: 
 

¶ The Session continued in its study of the book entitled ñCanoeing the Mountainsò, which describes some of the 
unanticipated cultural and theological challenges facing todayôs church and discusses some critical decisions that 

leaders in the church face in a new environment.  The Session will continue its study of this book for the remainder 

of the year. 

¶ The Session expressed its sincere thanks to Wendell and Wanda Payne for all of their work on our sanctuary sound 

system and voted to approve a small gift in appreciation of their service to our church. 

¶ A number of actions recommended by the Finance Committee to enhance our stewardship efforts and to make 

some adjustments in staff hours were approved 

¶ The Session approved an action proposed by the Worship Committee to have the three classes of elders assist with 

the preparations for communion on a rotating basis. 

¶ The Session continued its discussion regarding the areas of greatest need facing our Church. 

Ed Kelly, Clerk 

 
A new group "Widows and Widowers Care  Team" (the WW Care 
Team) is being formed. The Team made up of widows/widowers 
will reach out to newly widowed members of our congregation to 
offer assistance and support during this  massive life change 
time.  Any questions or concerns, please contact Pastor Mark. 

 

  
Next meeting:  Monday, July 10th, 7:00 pm in the Friendship Hall. 

  All women are invited to attend. 
 
 
 

     A group of our church's men met for Christian Fellowship and sharing over breakfast 
on Saturday, May 27 at 8 am. After breakfast, each person stood up and introduced and 
volunteered a little about themselves. A couple of messages rang out loudly. First, 
almost everyone shared their feelings of joy and peace that our church family 
generates. Second, each spoke of a desire to help our church and local community.  
     Although there was no formal agenda, discussion revolved around the need for the 
men of the church to help with whatever time and gifts that they can share for the 
betterment of our church and community.  We agreed that if we moved forward, we 
would be self-sufficient financially and not depend on any money from the church.  

     We discussed the need to develop goals, the need for volunteers to provide mission support, financial oversight, 
maintaining communications with the men and church. Some of the goals mentioned were:       

 1) Providing aid to those in our church family that need help, such as the elderly, 
widows and widowers. (Especially in emergency situations)   

 2) Providing aid to those in need in our community 
 3) Helping around the church with special projects 

Next meeting:  Men’s Breakfast and fellowship on Saturday, July 8th at 
8 am in the Friendship Hall. Come be a part of this growing men’s 

group!! All men invited to attend.  



 
     THANK YOU!   Because of your support and prayers  HERO 
CENTRAL was a huge success.  Everyone had a wonderful time “Discovering 

their Strength in God” and we were able to spread God’s word to 53 children 
and 43 volunteers.  We were blessed to have 21 children return on Sunday 
morning t o share what they learned with during both services.  
     One of the things the children learned was that even being young they could 
be  “heroes” to others.  The way they helped others was to collect food for the 

Green Cove Spring Food Pantry.  We collected 173 items totaling a total weight of 252 pounds.   
     You are all my “Heroes”.  Thank you for all your support, VBS would not have happened without all 
of your donations, prayers, encouragement, etc. 

Lee Anne Higel  
VBS Director  
 
 

http://2017.cokesburyvbs.com/
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The Green Cove Springs First Presbyterian Church supports three missionaries.  Its 

Session budgets the amount of money that can be used for their support.  And there is a Global 

Missions Committee that attempts to raise the interest of the Church with respect to these three 

missionaries. 

Now the committee is concerned because there seems to be a lack of interest and 

involvement in the missionaries we support.    And frankly, maybe itôs because the Church 

doesnôt care about its existence or function, or the missionaries.  These are harsh words.  Perhaps 

this situation stems from our lack of understanding the name of this committee: ñGlobal 

Missionsò.  The purpose of this article is to try to define its name. 

What follows is a personal definition, and not an official one from the Session, the 

Presbytery of St. Augustine, or the General Assembly of the Presbyterian Church USA.  First of 

all, it refers to the word ñmissionsò in its name.  It is related to the missionary ventures of the 

church.  For example, the Green Cove Springs Church supports Jim McGill in Malawi who is 

involved in clean water programs like the ñshallow wellsò project, Ester Wakeman who works in 

the Payap University in Thailand, and Judy Chang who is engaged in ecumenical work in Hong 

Kong.  Any missions venture is not limited to the U.S. of American church, but missions are the 

responsibility of the whole church of Jesus Christ in any part of the world.  The area of its 

practice is not limited to a specific part of the worldðfor example; both Brazil and the U.S.A. are 

parts of this world. 

Mission is Godôs mission.  The church is its agent.  Evangelization is one of its 

dimensions and it is holistic.  The proclamation of the Bible and diaconal work are equally 

important.  Mission and missions must not be confused.  Since the Green Cove Springs 

Presbyterian Church is Godôs church, it is trying to carry out his mission by participating in its 

own missions, that of supporting Esther Wakeman, Judy Chang, Jim McGill, giving money for 

the Christmas Joy Offering, and in the future, other ventures. 

Second, the missions committee has a modifying word, ñglobal.ò  It emphasizes that the 

Churchôs missions are located in any part of the world and may involve any form of Godôs 

mission.  Moreover, these mission ventures are not limited to projects in the 1/3 world, 

ecumenism, or education.  One could add preaching and church planting, leadership development, 

health programs, dialogue, elderly ministers and missionaries financial aid, ecology, and on and 

on.  

Perhaps, one of the problems that contribute to the lack of interest in missions is this.  The 

Green Cove Springs Church members do not realize that we too must participate in Godôs 

mission.  Even if we donôt leave the U.S.A. to live in other countries, all of us are missionaries 

called by God:  computer operators, truck drivers, lawyers, housekeepers, salespersons, doctors, 

real estate agents, retirees, care-givers, job hunters, nurses, teachers, whatever and wherever we 

are.  We know the Good News about Jesus Christ.  We can participate in one of the churchôs 

greatest missionary venturesðsharing this Good News!  

These are books about missions that maybe you would like to read.  Iôll gladly loan them 

to you, if you return them to me. 

1.        The Missionary Nature of the Church, Johannes Blauw, (part of a larger book). 

2.       Witness to the World, David J. Bosch, 1980. 

3.       Transforming Mission, David J. Bosch, 1991. 

4.       Liberating News, Orlando E. Costas, 1989. 

5.       What Is Mission?, J. Andrew Kirk, 2000. 

6.       The Open Secret, Lesslie Newbigin, 1994. 

7.       Contemporary Missiology, J. Verkuyl, 1978. 

8.       The Mission of God, Christopher J. H. Wright, 2006. 

        Sincerely, 

                   Cecelia Drenth 

 



 

Thank You from Kathleen Wright  
  

     It is with joy that I send this note to tell you of my deep appreciation for 
your prayers, cards, calls, and visits as I have been dealing with my broken 
leg.  They have been uplifting.  I’m thankful for the prayer shawls from the 
Presbyterian Women.  They have comforted me in cold hospital rooms and 
rehabilitation visits.  It’s nice to know how much you care about your fellow 
church member.   
     I have improved greatly, but I’m not yet over the hump.  I have suffered 
some setbacks, but I hope to be back with you eventually.  I appreciate your 
prayers and I’ll see you when I can navigate a little better.   
   Warmly,  

        Kathleen 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FINANCIAL REPORT YTD as of May 31, 2017 
Donations: $107,212.12  Fund Balances:  
Disbursements: ($121,240.26)  Operating $5,783.74 
Net Profit (Loss):   ($14,028.14)  Reserve $7,015.54 
   Designated/Memorial $16,519.42 

The Designated/Memorial Account is a specific account from donations that are Designated Funds. 

OUR STAFF: 
Rev. Mark Hults   Pastor    mhults@gmail.com 
Jacquelyn Mizeur  Administrative Assistant  admin@firstpresgcs.org 
Nita Moores    Financial Secretary  financialsec@firstpresgcs.org 
Sandra Royal   Director of Music  
Donna Jones   Pianist 
Faith Winston   Organist 
Patti Knoff    Nursery Attendant  

OUR MINISTRY LEADERS: 
Clerk of Session   Ed Kelly    ekelly@rtlaw.com 
Pastor/Moderator  Rev. Mark Hults   mhults@gmail.com office 284-9261 cell 524-1613 
Buildings & Grounds Richard Knoff, 2019  (904) 699-1072 
Christian Ed/ Youth Roger Spann, 2019  rjspann@sbcglobal.net 
Fellowship   Kathy Lewis, 2018  Kathy.lynn@outlook.com  
Finance   Bob Higel, 2018  bhigel@aol.com 
Global Mission  Sandy Hatch, 2017  (904) 284-2220 
Local Mission  Doug Land, 2019  wlland@yahoo.com  
Outreach   Sandra Royal, 2018  sRoyal225@gmail.com 
Stewardship   Terrie Swanson, 2017 (904) 334-8273 
Worship   Norm Magyar, 2017  magyarn@bellsouth.net 

Annual Attendance Averages 

2017 Jan Feb Mar Apr* May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Avg. 

1st 32 31 36 35 37 42 
      

36 

2nd 98 95 76 97 85 86 
      

90 

Avg. 130 126 112 132 122 127 
      

125 
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